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TODAY AT ZION: This morning, we celebrate the last 17 years of our life 
and ministry together with the Brower family. As we thank God for the 
ways we have shared our lives together, we also look with anticipation 
to the work to which God has called Pastor Greg and the new work God 
will be doing among us as we receive a new Transition Pastor in Pastor 
Steve and look forward to receiving whomever God has prepared to be 
our next pastor.


TODAY we officially welcome Austen DeHaan in to the Zion family. Also, 
we celebrate with Kyle and Shanda VandePol the baptism of their son 
Pierce Calvin and with Austen and Olivia DeHaan the baptism of their 
daughter Ruby Sue. As they celebrate the  life of their children, we give 
thanks to God for the gift of new life he has made available to all who 
believe. We thank God as well for the covenant he has established all the 
way back with Abraham to include children in his family. We honor this 
faithful God as we welcome Pierce Calvin and Ruby Sue  into the 
covenant community at Zion.


PLEASE JOIN US following worship for a reception honoring the Brower

family as they conclude 17 years of ministry at Zion. 


THIS WEEK AT ZION:

WEDNESDAY

	   6:30PM	 	 	 Praise Team Practice


WEEKLY OFFERING: June 19, 2022

Weekly Budget:  $10,261.17	 Year to Date Budget:              $   30,783.51 
General Fund:      $  4,642.50	 Year to Date Contribution:   $   34,375.67




ZionReformed.org

ORDER OF WORSHIP

Prelude:  Is He Worthy


Call to Worship: Sing and Shout


Welcome new members & Greeting


Baptism of Ruby Sue DeHaan and Pierce Calvin VandePol


Worship Song:  Dancing On The Waves


Children dismissed to Sunday School


Announcements


Prayer of Confession


Congregational Prayer


Scripture: Philippians 1:3-11


Message:  Thanking God for You


Offering:  Goodness of God


Brower’s Farewell Tribute


Closing Song:  My Friends May You Grow In Grace


Blessing


Message by Pastor Greg Brower


ZION ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE: If you have a pastoral care need or concern we 
encourage you to contact your elder (assigned by last name):

	 Pattie Grooters (A-D)	 Ken Johnson (E-H)	 Eric Zondervan (I-M)	 	
	 Tim Mekkes (N-R)	 Arlyn Zoet (S-U)	 	 Haley Stone (V-Z)

If you know of someone in our church family, or if you personally need 
some help, please contact our Chair of Deacons, Jerrod Holzgen at (616) 
520-1771.  You would bless us by letting us walk with you.




PRAYER REQUESTS:  Marcia Osterink fell and fractured her neck and 
bruised her elbow, hip, and head. She has to wear a neck brace for 4-6 
weeks and is recovering at home. Please pray that her neck along with 
other injuries heals correctly and smoothly.


CAMP ZION is in need of fast fill water balloons & empty paper towel 
tubes. Donations can be placed in the tub in the back of the narthex 
labeled Camp Zion.  Thank you!


ZION KIDS ANNOUNCEMENTS

All children participating in Zion Kids must be signed in at the Zion 
Kids Check-In Kiosk located in the lobby before the service. Please 
bring the corresponding tag to pick up children. The nursery will be 
staffed for kids birth - 2 yrs. 3 yrs.-going into 3rd grade meet in room 
205.


ZION KIDS is in summer mode!  We are running a nursery, and a 
simplified program for kids 3 yrs.-going into 3rd grade  (all 
together). We read Bible stories to kids in small groups, pray, do crafts & 
play with them.  It’s really fun, and a great way to get to know the kids! 
 To make this happen, we need your help! Would you be willing to serve 
In kids ministry two times over the summer months?  We’re looking for 
young grandparents, teenagers, parents, and people who enjoy being 
around kids.  We’ll make sure to pair summer volunteers alongside our 
regular kids ministry people.    All adults over 18 years old must go 
through Keeping Kids Safe training and a background check prior to 
serving with kids.  If needed, team leaders will contact you to set up a 
time to go over our policies. These really are fun Summer Sundays with 
extra time to get to know the kids a bit more! You can sign up via a sign 
up sheet outside of Room 205. Thanks for considering supporting our 
kids & young families! 


